TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO:

Council President Bernard "Jack" Young

FROM:

Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE:

June 20, 2016

RE:

Council Bill 16-0679



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 16-0679 introduced by Council President Young at the request of The Administration (Department of Transportation).

The purpose of this bill is to permit, subject to certain conditions, the construction and maintenance of a portion of a building projecting into the public right-of-way on the east side of North Schroeder Street, the north side of West Lexington Street, and west side of North Amity Street of the property known as 201 North Schroeder Street; and providing for a special effective date.

The Parking Authority of Baltimore City has reviewed the proposed legislation. The site is adjacent to the Area #31 Residential Parking Permit (RPP) program. As outlined in the ordinance, the encroachment will be no greater than 4 feet into the right-of-way. In light of the sidewalks surrounding this block, it is not expected that this proposal will negatively impact parking in the area.

Based on the comments above, the Parking Authority of Baltimore City supports the passage of City Council Bill 16-0679.



